La Asociación de la Universidad de Ia Tercera Edad de Oliva (U3A Oliva)

Annual General Meeting

Thursday 28th May 2020 at 10.30 

 Via Zoom Video Conference


Minutes (Draft)

The President: Mick Goy, gave a warm welcome to the attendees to this Video conferencing AGM, especially to their Spouses/Partners who are serving as witnesses to the proceedings. The President then asked John Melville to take a screenshot of the meeting for inclusion on the website with the minutes, as a reference to those persons present. This was the first time the U3A Oliva has been able to hold a normal AGM due to the Covid 19 lockdown..

Present on video; Current Committee Members; Mick Goy, Diana Jameson, Maureen Terry, Anja Homburg, John Melville, Francois Moncomble, Angela Town, Barry Purvis, Kelvin Jarman, Stephen Hems.
Also in attendance; Linda Goy, Bob Smith, David Terry, Jan Robey, Eric Sprigg, Davida Melville, Sanford Burlove,


1. Apologies for absence; David Wynn – Vice President.


2. The minutes of the previous AGM on 25th May 2019 the Secretary reported that the minutes were approved unanimously by those members that had returned Voting Jotforms via the internet, with no queries and the President will sign and send a copy to the secretary.  One hundred and nineteen (119) forms were returned.
 

3. The annual statement of accounts y/e 31st Aug 2019 is on the Website for perusal. Again, we had 119 approvals but with one query received from one member.  The question and the response are covered in the note later in the minutes.

4. Election of the Officers and Committee members: The full list of nominated Officers and Committee members was again read out by the President. 





5. Nominations were as follows:



President				Barry Purvis
Vice President			Anja Homburg
Treasurer				Diana Jameson
Secretary				Nancy Benn

All Officers have now accepted their roles.

Ordinary members		   
						 
					   	John Melville 
						Francoise Moncomble
						Angela Town        
						Kelvin Jarman
						Steve Hems
						Gail Spoore	Deputy Secretary
						Julie Heyward
						Lydia Jones
						Anthony Saxton

						
Note:  The Secretary made a point at this stage that Anja Homberg had very kindly stepped up to the position of Vice President in the absence of any other Nomination but wished to make it clear that she would take this position for a maximum of one (1) year only. This item was inadvertently been left off the last Committee meeting minutes.		      
					

6. Questions and Answers:  As mentioned earlier there was one query regarding the Accounts received from Mr. Howard Rowlands
The question and response from the Treasurer and committee is as follows:
Question: In the accounts ended 2019 the charity donations amount to 1919.56, whereas the amount collected amounts to 1340.10 (Includes special collection), difference of 579.46. Why has more been paid out than collected?
Response: In our endeavor to ensure we fulfil our commitment to being fully open and transparent our Treasurer has continued over the past two years to look at the ways our accounts are compiled. This review was also undertaken following requests from members at the previous AGM’s with regard to the reporting of charity monies etc. and to make the accounts more relevant.
In addition to the amounts raised for the charities we also followed the principles from previous years where the committee agreed to raise the actual amounts given to the charities with a donation from the general account. Therefore, the actual amount given to our charities for the year ending August 2019 was 1800 euros. The difference between this amount and the audit account figure is 119.56 euros, the answer for this is in Diana’s answer below.
 


From Diana our Treasurer.
 
When I took over there were cash balances, which I did not have any cash for.  I later found out the quiz cash balance is kept by Terry and is no longer included in the accounts.  The balances go back to 2016, so Pablo (U3A Auditor) suggested I write the balances off to charities.  Looking back, maybe this should have gone against write offs, rather than charities, it was not donated to a charity, as it was cash the accounts said we had, but we didn’t.  Hope this is clear.

7. AOB	Steve Hems then offered a vote of thanks to Mick Goy for his tenure and hard work as U3A Oliva President. Barry Purvis ; incoming President,  also voiced thanks to Maureen Terry and David Wynne for their work also. 
Mick expressed his enjoyment working with the Committee and in the U3A and wished the new Committee all the best going forward. He then thanked Maureen and John Melville for their work on the preparation for the AGM and also to David Wynn for his work as Vice President. Also thanks went to Diana Jameson for her work with John Melville, for the imrovements made to the accounting system over the last year. Lastly thanks from Mick to the Committee members generally for all their assitance over the last three years.


The president then closed the meeting by thanking all the attendees for their participation and the meeting closed at approx. 11.30 am.


 
